TRAC Minutes
January 2024

HRT’s Transit Riders Advisory Committee (TRAC) met on January 3, 2024, at 6 P.M. The meeting was held at HRT’s headquarters in Hampton in the board room. Chairperson Denise Johnson convened the meeting at 6:01 P.M.
TRAC members in attendance were Chairperson Denise Johnson, Melissa Osborne, and Commissioner August Bullock. 
HRT staff present were Rodney Davis, Chandler Motley, Sherry Scott, Chris Goodson, and Henry Ryto.
Mr. Robert Neeley attended as a member of the general public.
The minutes from the November meeting were approved. The motion was by Commissioner Bullock, seconded by Melissa Osborne. 
From Rodney Davis’ Director’s Remarks:
1. The James River Bridge will be closed for two periods, impacting Route 964 and possibly Route 967.
2. Transit Equity Day will be on February 5. All fares will be free.
3. There will be a job fair in Norfolk on January 12.
4. Mr. Davis spoke briefly on the December light rail shooting.
5. CAFs filed by TRAC members were reviewed.
In her Chair’s Remarks, Mrs. Johnson thanked staff and those in attendance for their assistance.
During Roundtable:
1. Sherry Scott thanked Chairperson Johnson for her feedback on bus operators.
2. Chris Goodson offered to assist TRAC as needed.
3. Commissioner Bullock elaborated on the TDCHR’s Transit Equity Day Resolution.
The meeting adjourned at 6:14 P.M. 
     



  
